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LocarL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE

. ..safety in knowledge



LOCAL EMERGENCY PLANNING COMMITTEE

Minutes

October 19, 2017

ATTENDEES

Shayne Carter
Fluor Corporation
Larry Cloud
Dow Pipeline
Daniel Corona
NalCo Champion
Howard Fields
TDCJ Jester - Unit IV
Bob Gaffney
Volunteer
Nathan Green
UH Fire Marshall S2
James Hoss
FBC Public Transportation

Denise Lee
John Crane

Jeff Macek
Frito Lay

David Olinger
FBC HHS

Alan Spears
FBC OEM
The October 2017 meeting of the Fort Bend County LEPC was called to order at 2:30 p.m. by Chair Denise Lee. Denise thanked everyone for their attendance and reminded all to be sure to sign/update the LEPC roster before leaving.
MINUTES – Approval

There was no formal meeting in September due to the lack of a quorum.

Members attending today were asked to review the minutes from the August 21, 2017 meeting.  A motion was made by Nathan Green to accept the minutes and seconded by James Hoss. The motion for approval of minutes passed.

TREASURER’S REPORT - A summary of account balances is as follows:
Previous SHARE balance:
$6,201.81
	Date
	Description
	Amount
	Balance:

	9/30/2017
	Interest paid
	$1.56
	$6,203.37

	9/30/2017
	Current account balance
	$6,203.37

	
	

	Previous CHECKING balance:
$502.86

	Date
	Description
	Amount
	Balance:

	9/30/2017
	No account activity
	$0.00
	$502.86

	9/30/2017
	Current checking balance

$502.86
	$502.86


A motion was made by David Corona to accept the Treasurer’s report and seconded 
by Alan Spears.  Motion for approval of Treasurer’s report carried.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Public Education – Nathan Green
Plans are in the works to schedule a Public Education committee member.

PE committee member didn't work out
Administrative Finance – Bob Gaffney
Treasurer's Report
GODADDY account due
Emergency Response – Alan Spears
One-fifth of the county was affected by a disaster this year. There are been wild fires and flooding, devastating hurricanes, and tornadoes. In Hurricane Harvey there were three deaths in Fort Bend County (two in Simonton), and 57,000 people made FEMA claims; FEMA has paid out roughly $25 million since response to Hurricane Harvey was initiated. Recovery operations continue for the Fort Bend County Office of Emergency Management.
Hazardous Materials – Frank Garza
No report
OLD BUSINESS
LEPC is still awaiting the transition to Jetty from PIER. It is anticipated that the transition will occur in the near future. Houston is the big elephant in the process. Everyone else is behind that.
Nextera Energy Tabletop Top Exercise, 10/5/2017: In the past 23 years, Nextera has had 5 different owners. I mention that because the Nextera team that was present have only been working together for one year but you’d never have known it. They were very well prepared. They also enlist the services of an outside Environmental Services company for emergency response situations. The scenario was that a backhoe struck a 16” gas line at a golf course around 12:30 p.m. creating a hole, not a full rupture, under about 750 psi. No injuries. No fire. They walked through what they would do and made “real time” calls beginning with “THIS IS A DRILL…” By 3:30 pm the situation was no longer deemed to be hazardous and they were ready to begin repairs. I found it interesting that they said repairs would take ~3 days and that they would have to call 8-1-1 before beginning excavation to make the repairs.

They did a thorough debrief and walked away with a good list of what went well and a corrective action plan. They were also very appreciative that FBC first responders and LEPC representatives were present and could give them feedback on what would be occurring real time.

It was also refreshing that Nextera holds these drills 4 times per year. It is good to know the company takes this seriously.

NEW BUSINESS:
Impact of Hurricane Harvey on FBC TIER II facilities. Are these facilities prepared?

· Can AST roofs handle the weight of unprecedented rainfalls? [NOTE: ~14 tank roofs failed in Harris Co.]

· Do facilities have plans in place to keep ASTs from floating?

· Could FBC face a similar situation as to what occurred in Crosby, TX at the Arkema facility (organic peroxides) during Hurricane Harvey?

Where sites require chemical refrigeration, what is their backup plan in the event of a catastrophic power failure?

Question to committees:  Do we have facilities with organic peroxide that could repeat Arkema incident?

ANNOUNCEMENTS

TCEQ – re: TIER II Chemical Reporting (see attachment)

The Texas Commission on Environmental Quality (TCEQ) advised LEPCs that due to the ongoing response and recovery efforts from Hurricane Harvey, the TCEQ has postponed the rollout of the new Tier II Online reporting system until after April of 2018. The e-mail was shared with LEPC members via e-mail prior to the October meeting.
TDEM – Hazmat Technician
(https://www.preparingtexas.org/Schedule.aspx)

DATE:  Monday, October 23, 2017 – November 3, 2017

LOCATION:  Rosenberg Civic Center – 3825 Highway 36 S, Rosenberg, Texas
UTMB Galveston Hydrofluoric Acid Symposium*

DATE:  November 2, 2017
LOCATION:  San Luis Resort – Mainsail Room
AGENDA:
Thursday, November 2, 2017 (Open Session)
7:15 – 8:30 AM - Breakfast Served

8:00 – 9:00 AM - Panel: Results: Response Risk Assessment / New Modeling - Mike Mastrangelo, Michael Dillon, Ron Baskett, Kent Prochazka, Dan Reilly, Michael Lambert

Project Context and Background

HF Release Characteristics, Modeling, and Response Considerations

o
Prior and Current Research

o
Walk through an HF Release, Dense Gas Cloud, Building Protection, Health Effects
o
“Population at Risk”  vs. “Population Affected”

Galveston County Perspective: Emergency Response / Consequence Management

Recent Application of Modeling – Real Incident Response Crosby/Hurricane Harvey - Arkema Plant Fire Incident
9:00 – 9:30 AM - Community Discussion: Vision for the Year 2025

9:30 – 10:30 AM - Panel: Emergency Warning, Notification, Communication – Tom Munoz, Dan Reilly, Kelley Wilson, Jesse Rubio
10:25 – 12:00 Noon - Panel: Medical Response – Dr. David Herndon, Dr. Ron Mlcak, Dr. Carlos Jimenez, Dr. Liz Jennison, Jason Sheaffer, Christine Wade

Calculating Planning Volumes of Medical Countermeasure (Calcium Gluconate), Supplies, and Equipment


Burn Bed Availability


National Resources for Major Incidents

12:00 – 1:00 PM - Working Lunch - Presentation of the Scenarios / Selection of the Scenario for the Tabletop discussion

1:00 – 3:00 PM - Whole Community Tabletop Discussion – HF Release Incident

3:00 – 4:30 PM - Wrap Up & Next Steps – Mike Mastrangelo, Sharon Croisant
*NOTE: HF is used widely in the Galveston County region in large volumes in the gasoline refining process. Unlike many other chemicals that quickly dissipate if released into the atmosphere, HF combines with moisture in the air to form Hydrofluoric Acid in a persistent, heavier-than-air, vapor cloud that is toxic to human, animal, and plant life. Calcium Gluconate is needed to treat HF exposure, but this medication is on the national shortage list. Effective response to an incident requires Whole Community preparedness and that is one of the goals of the symposium – building our Whole Community response capability.
FEMA / EMI (Online Training)

(https://training.fema.gov/is/crslist.aspx)

NEXT MEETING DATE: November 16, 2017 at 2:30 p.m.
ADJOURNMENT:

Denise asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Nathan Green made a motion to adjourn, seconded by David Corona.
Motion for adjournment passed. Meeting adjourned at approximately 3:22 p.m.  Prepared and submitted by Denise Lee.
Denise Lee, Chairman

Shayne Carter, Vice Chairman
Approved By:
Denise Lee
From: Texas Commission on Environmental Quality [mailto:tceq@service.govdelivery.com]

Sent: Tuesday, October 17, 2017 10:19 AM

To: Lee, Denise (JPAS) <Denise.Lee@johncrane.com>

Subject: Tier II Chemical Reporting
Due to the ongoing response and recovery efforts from Hurricane Harvey, the TCEQ has decided to postpone the rollout of the new Tier II Online reporting system until after April of 2018. TCEQ will continue to require Tier II reports be submitted using the most current version of the Tier2Submit software program. Customer Numbers (CN), Regulated Entity Numbers (RN) and TXT2 numbers will still be required to submit your Tier II report. Report submission training classes will continue to be held at the current locations and dates, but will now cover submitting reports using the Tier2Submit software instead of the new online system.
TCEQ Tier II Reporting Program

512-239-5060 or 800-452-2791
Tier2Help@tceq.texas.gov
www.texastier2.org
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